
                   
WELCOME TO MOUNTAIN BIBLE CHURCH 

 

Our vision is to promote grace, preach the good news, and practice 
truth in love. Our mission is holding forth the Word of life by 
providing a refuge for all people to grow spiritually in Jesus Christ. 
If you are a guest, please fill out the Welcome Home card located 
in the row in front of you and place it in the offering plate when it 
goes by so that we can get to know you, or go 
to mountainbiblechurch.org and fill out the visitor information. If 
you’re a member and need assistance with meals, transportation, 
home/hospital visits, or home-bound communion service, please fill 
out a Care Ministry card also located in the row in front of you and 
place it in the offering plate. 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

TONIGHT Annual Christmas Dinner: Sunday, Dec. 13
th

 5:30-7:30 PM  Join 

us for a time of food, fun, and games, as well as voting on our 2021 budget 
and new Elders.  All votes must be made at this meeting. Suggested 
donations: $5 for children, $8 for adults.  Sign up in the church lobby.  We 
ask that each family bring a gift (please, spend no more than $15) for a 
game that will be one of our festivities. (not a "white elephant") 
 

Children's Christmas Play: A Charlie Brown Christmas-Sunday, Dec. 20
th
 

 

Financial Peace University! This 9-lesson class uses biblical wisdom and 

common sense to help you tackle budgeting, pay off debt, and make your 
money work for you! Sign up at http://fpu.com/1124395. Class starts Wed, 
Jan. 13th and will be led by David and Barbara Shaw.  If there are 
circumstances preventing your participation, please let us know.  We may 
be able to help you. 
 

Deacons’ Christmas Meals: Items can be dropped off until Dec. 21st.  
Monetary donations are also welcome to help cover costs of last minute 
items we can’t buy ahead of time.  Packing on: Dec. 21

st
 at 11:30 AM.  

Shopping for last minute items: 10 AM.  For questions or if you know of 
anyone in need of a basket, please call Marilyn at 661-331-3191 
 

 

GIVING 
 

Average needed each month is $22,000.  We received $7,862.24 
for December. Text “630maple” to “73256” to give on your phone. 
For information about our programs go to mountainbiblechurch.org 

 
 
 
 

December 13
th
, 2020 

The Songs of Christmas: Zechariah’s Song (Luke 1:57-80) 
Message by Pastor Chris Frost 

 
 


